Orlando City Council - Workshop Council Chambers, City Hall 400 South Orange Avenue November 3, 2014

Alana C. Brenner, City Clerk

In attendance:
Mayor Buddy Dyer
Commissioner Jim Gray, District 1
Commissioner Tony Ortiz, District 2
Commissioner Robert F. Stuart, District 3
Commissioner Patty Sheehan, District 4
Commissioner Samuel B. Ings, District 6
Officer Edgar Malave, Sergeant at Arms
Officer Kevlon Kirkpatrick, Sergeant at Arms

Mayor Dyer called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. The subject of the workshop was "I-4 Ultimate Project Update". The Mayor called on Charles Ramdatt, Deputy Director, Public Works Department to begin the presentation. Mr. Ramdatt gave a brief introduction and then introduced Loreen Bobo, FDOT Construction Program Manager for the project. Ms. Bobo stated that the project involves 21 miles of reconstruction at a cost of \$2.3 billion. Work will begin on February 1, 2015 and last approximately 6 ½ years. More information can be found at www.I4Ultimate.com. Cesar Souza next discussed the I-4 Mobility Partners structure. He was followed by Project Director Brook Brookshire of SGL (Skanska, Lane, Granite) Constructors who explained the joint venture. Jon Walker, the Business Development Manager for SGL discussed the vision for a signature corridor through Orlando. Rodney Renix discussed stakeholder outreach and minority participation. Public Information Officer David Parks then discussed how information will be provided to the public during construction. Mr. Ramdatt then returned to outline the working groups within City staff and shared some "good stories" about how the construction will positively affect citizens of Orlando.

At 10:49 a.m., the workshop was opened to comments and questions by the Mayor and the Commissioners and discussion ensued.

At 11:00 a.m., Commissioner Ortiz left the meeting. At 11:16 a.m., City Attorney Mayanne Downs joined the meeting.

The workshop was adjourned at 11:20 a.m.

Alana C. Brenner

City Clerk